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Dear Francis,
I am writing to you in connection with the announcement today that the National Statistician’s recommendation to the UK Statistics Authority is that the next census in 2021 should be a predominantly online census. The results of the consultation carried out in Wales suggest that most users of population data in Wales will welcome this development. 

The data from the Census is important to the Welsh Government and to many users in Wales, and there would have been concerns about any potential lowering in the quality of the data obtained through an alternative to the Census. The continuation of the Census ensures that future population estimates will match the quality of the current ones which is important for issues such as the Welsh local government finance settlement. In addition, the Census provides the basis for accurate measurement of the population share of Wales relative to that of England, which is essential for ensuring that the Barnett formula is implemented correctly. The protection of small area data on subjects like Welsh Language, housing, and equalities is also welcome.  
It is clearly important to modernise methods of census taking and data collection where possible and we look forward to seeing further research into the potential of administrative data in the future. However we want to ensure that a predominantly online census takes into full account the needs of those who are unable or unwilling to complete a census via the internet.

We are grateful to the Office for National Statistics that Welsh Government statisticians have been able to work closely with them throughout the Beyond 2011 programme to ensure that the needs of the Welsh Government and users in Wales have been fully taken into account. 

I have copied this letter to the Secretary of State for Wales and the chair of the UK Statistics Authority.
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